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                                                     Department of

the Secretary of State
               Bureau of Motor Vehicles

Memo

	To:
	Driver Education School Owners

	From:
	Maine Bureau of Motor Vehicles-Driver/Rider Education Program 

	Date:
	August 16, 2023

	Re:
	Information Regarding Virtual Instruction


In July 2020, during the COVID pandemic a blended driver education course consisting of virtual instruction via Zoom and an online course was approved by the Secretary of State.  Also, during that time, information describing the use of virtual instruction was also provided, which you will find below.  This ensures the student is present for the entire 30 hours of virtual instruction as required to receive their driver education course completion certificate.  
For those of you using a virtual platform such as Zoom, the following etiquette must be adhered to in order to use Zoom as an option. 

· During the 1.5-hour mandatory parent/student orientation, provide all Zoom expectations to the student and parent(s).  

· Students must be on time for each Zoom classroom session and remain the entire session.

· Keep your camera on and participate.  Students and instructors must have the camera on, and it must be pointing at the person.  The student must be visible at all times to receive classroom credit toward the required hours.   

· Students should mute themselves while others are speaking.

· Students should raise their hand if they have a question or would like an opportunity to speak.

· Students and Instructors must sit in a quiet place with good lighting.  Sitting in a motor vehicle or at an event outside of the home, is not acceptable.  The student must be in an environment free from distraction and noise.  

We understand that internet bandwidth is causing issues for those in remote areas, and if you find that you are having difficulty following the above list, Zoom may not be an option for you.  Zoom was approved to provide an additional platform for learning.  If students cannot hear you well or there is lag or glitching due to internet issues in your area, Zoom may not be an option for you.  We still need to ensure class attendance, participation, and that the student is seeing what they need to see and hearing what they need to hear during the 30+ hours of classroom instruction.  If you normally assign reading or other homework, this can still be assigned.  Please keep the individual reading time to a minimum during classroom sessions.  Students sitting for 45 minutes reading on their own, or allowed to turn off cameras to read, is not considered part of the 30 hours of classroom.  
29 State House Station, 101 Hospital Street, Augusta, ME 04333-0029

Telephone: (207) 624-9000 ext 52128
TTY Users call Maine relay 711

